
Sciota Township Board Meeting – June 11, 2018 
(draft minutes) 
 
The June 11, 2018 meeting of the Sciota Township Board was called to order by Supervisor 
Matthews at 7:00 pm at the Sciota Township Hall.  The Pledge of Allegiance was given by all.  
Members present were Supervisor Matthews, Clerk Koerner, Treasurer Doyle and Trustee 
Reed.  Absent was Trustee Vondrasek.  Guests present were Hank Cross, Edwin Parker, Floyd 
Koerner Jr., Dave White, Mike and Diane Dowler and Jamie Parker-Wing. 
 
The May minutes were approved on a motion by Doyle, seconded by Reed and passed.  Reed 
moved to accept the treasurer’s report and place it on file.  Koerner seconded the motion and it 
passed. 
 
Public comment:  None 
Commissioner report:  Commissioner Bartz updated us on what was happening in the county.  A 
vote will be held on the wind energy plan.  The county lost $52,000 due to an erroneous e-mail 
asking for something to be paid. They are working on an ORV ordinance.  The copy we had was 
the 1st draft and many changes have been made since our planning commission reviewed it.  
There is some dispute with the city of Corunna on the use of the old Medical Care Facility 
Buildings.  
 
Board Reports:  Matthews reported that an individual was planning on having solar panels 
installed on Leland Road.  Tom Mahoney wants to combine two 5 acre parcels.  The board sees 
no purpose in this but has no objection as it does not conflict with our land use plan.  Matthews 
brought up the planning training ‘Hot topics in Planning and Zoning’. Koerner moved to send 
Diane Baclawski and Vaughn Vondrasek from the planning commission and Phillip Matthews 
and Mike Reed from the board and to send the check to meet the early discount.  Roll call vote 
showed all yes votes.  Koerner shared correspondence.  Doyle reported that they are still 
working on her computer.  Tax bills will go out in July. 
 
Planning commission:  Edwin Parker was there with a request for a land division.  Reed moved 
to concur with the planning commission and grant the request.  Koerner seconded the motion 
and it passed. 
 
Emergency services:  Hank Cross reported on the runs for fire and rescue and the ambulance 
for April and for the year to date. 
 
Old business:  Lisa will send notices to those who haven’t cashed a check they received.   
After these come back we will reissue the check and send balance of uncashed checks to the 
state as required. 
New business:  The board publicly thanked Courtney Jorae and her daughters for their work in 
placing flags and markers on the graves of veterans at the Sciota Cemetery.  A thank you card 
was signed to send to them. 
 



Second public comment:  Diane Dowler explained some of the new proposal introduced for 
changes to assessing. 
 
Matthews moved to pay bills.  Reed seconded the motion and it passed. 
 9732 Phillip Matthews    $736.00 
 9733 Lucille Matthews      136.57 
 9734 Nancy Koerner      804.02 
 9735 Floyd Koerner, Jr.      210.30 
 9736 Lisa Doyle       761.52 
 9737 Rashawn Schleicher      136.57 
 9738 Vaughn Vondrasek      190.80 
 9739 Reed’s Auger       181.95 
 9740 Diane Dowler       813.76 
 9741 Consumers Energy        29.41 
 9742 Twin Oaks Mowing and Snowplowing   500.00 
 9743 Accident Fund Insurance Co.     755.00 
 9744 MTA                 1,114.09  
 9745 Diane Baclawski        54.23 
 9746 Kimberly Palmer        54.23 
 9747 David White         54.23 
 9748 John Hancock Life Insurance Co.    635.20 
 9749 United States Treasury     369.47 
 9750 J.L. Matthews Construction Inc.             2,400.00 
 
Reed moved to adjourn.  Matthews seconded the motion.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:20. 
 
 
 
Nancy Koerner, clerk 


